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Wishing you a healthy and
 happy holiday season!

The best of
good wishes

for a wonderful
2022!

Western Yamhill Medical Center
James P. Molloy III, MD, FAAFP

(503) 843-4071• 149 NW FIRST: STREET • WILLAMINA

We recommend
a daily dose of

GOOD CHEER
(to be taken with
milk and cookies)

Merry Christmas West ValleyMerry Christmas West Valley
The Bulletin Board will deliver next week’s New Year’s issue as usual. We will not publish a January 5 Issue.

The office will be closed Dec. 29-Jan. 6 • We will also close Christmas Eve and Christmas Day.

Kind, Generous, Thoughtful Neighbors Make the West Valley Shine
We are all fortunate to be a part of 
this generous, warm-hearted West 
Valley community. It would be im-
possible to list every wonderful 

thing every wonderful person did 
this past year. But every contribu-
tion, large and small, every volun-
teer hour, every act of kindness, 

every time folks get together to 
help others, life is improved for ev-
eryone.
For example, a generous donation 
from employees at Walsh Trucking 
meant Thanksgiving boxes filled 
with delicious holiday foods for 
families who may have otherwise 
gone hungry.
Food bank and food pantry volun-
teers also work year-round to en-
sure those who struggle financially 
do not go without food.
Hampton Lumber and employees 
have made countless donations 
of cash, supplies, food, and la-
bor for many community projects 
throughout the year.
Hampton Lumber and Walsh truck-
ing got together to provide and de-
liver wood chips for the preschool 
playground in Sheridan.
The incredible women of the Sheri-
dan Lunch Bunch make free brown 
bag lunches for anyone who wants 
one about once a month. In addi-
tion, these same church members, 
Trinity Lutheran and Sheridan Unit-
ed Methodist, will provide free to-
go Christmas dinners on Christmas 
Day. They also provide backpacks 
and school supplies for children ev-
ery fall, and so much more.
Many churches advertise and print 
flyers to invite folks to join their 
churches or attend events so that 
everyone in the West Valley knows 
the doors are open to them for fel-
lowship and friendship.
Good Shepherd Catholic Church 
will send a spiritual care team to 
pray with homebound folks.
West Valley citizens overwhelm-
ingly supported the efforts of the 
Trees of Giving to ensure every 
child in the West Valley would re-
ceive Christmas gifts. Cash dona-
tions from Rotary Club members 
totaled $545.
First Federal is exceptionally gen-
erous to many West Valley causes, 

donating thousands of dollars ev-
ery year.
Due to Covid issues, Coyote Joe’s 
could not host its annual free 
Christmas dinner this year, yet 
they still distributed free toys via 
a Christmas drive-through in their 
parking lot.
Kiwanis and Rotary held a coat 
drive for all ages. Members provid-
ed approximately 125 coats to keep 
their neighbors a little warmer.
Several groups gave us the wonder-
ful gift of holiday music.
Stuck Electric coordinated Christ-
mas lights and decorations for 
Sheridan and hung the lights in 
Willamina. Several generous folks 
donated $12,065 for these lights 
and decorations for Sheridan.
The Chambers of Willamina and 
Sheridan sponsored Christmas pa-
rades. Rotary provided toys and hot 
cocoa in Sheridan and participated 
in all three West Valley parades.
In addition, the Sheridan Christmas 
Committee organized the parade, 
raised funds for events, and coordi-
nated decorating contests.
West Valley volunteers care for an-
imals in need and help find good 
homes for them.
Volunteers turn out for city and 
highways cleanups to restore com-
munity pride and set a good exam-
ple for our youths.
Where would we be without those 
who give up their free time to vol-
unteer for our fire boards, city coun-
cils, school boards, and museums?
Naming all of the kind and gener-
ous souls who make life so much 
better would be impossible, but we 
know the West Valley is better be-
cause of them and say thank you.
This issue of The Bulletin Board is 
filled with businesses and individu-
als who want to send warm holiday 
wishes and express their gratitude 
to the remarkable people who live 
in the West Valley.



Merry Christmas 
&Many Thanks

We’d like to wish everyone
in the community a

Merry Christmas
and add our thanks

for your support
throughout the year.

 West Valley
Fire District
825 NE Main Street

Willamina, OR 97378

Happy Holidays
from your friends at

Hofenbredl Realty
We want to thank everyone

who listed and purchased homes
with us in 2021.  

We are grateful for the opportunity
to work with you.  

Thinking of selling or buying?
Stop by the office and say hi!
We look forward to serving

our community in 2022. 

Barbara Hofenbredl  
Broker/Owner
Hofenbredl Realty LLC
322 Main St. 
Willamina, OR 97396
Office: 503-876-9004
Fax:503-876-9115
Cell: 503-910-9261
barbhofenbredl@yahoo.com

Jon’s Complete
Automotive Repair
1235 W Main Street •  Sheridan

503-843-4712

Our sincere thanks for
your continued business.

We appreciate having you as
a valued customer and look

forward to serving you again.
Happy Holidays!

Merry Christmas!

Ok Towing & RecoveryOk Towing & Recovery
23100 Schatz Road • Sheridan

(503) 843-5115

Merry ChristmasMerry Christmas
• 24-Hour Towing
• Immediate Accident Response

We wish you joy and peace in the upcoming year.

A Very MerryA Very Merry
Christmas to You!Christmas to You!

City of WillaminaCity of Willamina
Our heartfelt thanks for your input andOur heartfelt thanks for your input and

involvement over the past year.involvement over the past year.

Mayor, City Council & StaffMayor, City Council & Staff

Wishing You a
 Warm and Cheerful
Merry Christmas!

Many thanks
for your support of

our students and staff.

Sheridan
School District

121 Main St. • Willamina • 503-876-3092
Open 7 Days A Week

Skyberg'sSkyberg's
THE BIGGEST LITTLE

Hardware Store
in the Valley

Store Hours:
Mon-Sat 7:30am-6pm

Sun 9am-4pm

May peace,May peace,
joy, and lovejoy, and love

find their wayfind their way
under yourunder your

Christmas tree.Christmas tree.

Season'sSeason's
GreetingsGreetings

Merry Christmas Wishes
from the 

Sheridan Fire District
The Sheridan Fire District would like to thank the community

for supporting us this past year.
Your kindness makes our jobs easier and more fulfilling.



Merry
Christmas

Warmest thoughts and best wishes
for a wonderful Christmas.

May your Christmas sparkle with moments of 
love, laughter and goodwill.

 City of Sheridan
120 SW Mill Street · Sheridan

503-843-2347
 Grand Ronde 

Water Association
26690 Hwy 18 · Grand Ronde

503-879-5624

Sheridan Pharmacy
142 Yamhill Street · Sheridan

503-843-2422 
Hurricane Coffee

201 E Main Street · Sheridan
971-241-2564

 
West Valley

 Funeral Home 
1108 NW Lincoln Street
Sheridan · 503-843-2525

Skyberg’s Lumber 
& Hardware

121 E Main Street 
Willamina · 503-876-3092
Hofenbredl Realty

322 Main Street · Willamina
503-876-9004

Best Stop Market
313 E Main Street · Willamina

503-876-9091

Davison Auto Parts
317 S Bridge Street · Sheridan

503-843-2211
1717 NE Baker Street  

McMinnville · 503-472-6114

Sheridan Chamber 
of Commerce 
Sheridanchamberof

commerce@gmail.com

Green Crest Memorial Park
office@greencrest
memorialpark.net

503-843-3420
West Valley Fire District

825 NE Main Street  
Willamina · 503-876-2004

Sheridan Fire District
230 SE Mill Street · Sheridan

503-843-2467

Hampton Lumber Mills
Willamina Division

Center Market
Sheridan · 503-843-9077
American Market

Grand Ronde · 503-879-2857

Carquest of Sheridan
1233 W Main Street  

Sheridan · 503-843-4486

Techtonics Tuning
21801 SW Rock Creek Road

Sheridan · 503-843-2700

West Valley 
Veterinary Hospital

711 W Main Street · Sheridan
503-843-4011

Country Bargains
136 S. Bridge Street · Sheridan

503-843-9095

Sheridan Family 
Chiropractic

639 W Main Street · Sheridan
503-843-3888

Sheridan Public Library
142 Yamhill Street · Sheridan

503-843-3420

Sheridan Museum 
of History

142 S Bridge Street · Sheridan
Open Saturdays 10 a.m.-3 p.m.

Willamina Coastal Hills 
Chamber of Commerce

P.O. Box 411 · Willamina

Butler Travel
Butler Foods

Grand Ronde · 503-879-5005

IGA Markets
136 S Bridge Street · Sheridan  

503-843-3374
112 NW Main Street 

Willamina · 503-876-9082
Edward Jones

Katina Mayrose, Financial Advisor
503-474-3180

Sheridan Christmas
 Committee 

971-237-7083
Angel Bookkeeping
421 Main Street · Willamina

 971-237-1230

City of Willamina
411 C Steet · Willamina

503-876-2242
Stuck Electric

147 W. Main Street · Sheridan
503-843-2322

G & M Insurance
Dennis Ulrich, Owner
451 NE Main Street  

Willamina · 503-876-4222

Sheridan Country Inn
1330 W Main Street  

Sheridan · 503-843-3151



The Sheridan Chamber
 of Commerce

 would like to wish
everyone a very

happy holiday season.
Special thanks for shopping

with local businesses
who support our

communities all year long.

Peace • Love • Laughter • Joy

Best holiday wishes from your friends at the

Delphian School
20950 SW Rock Creek Road •  Sheridan • 503-843-3521

Call or Text (971) 241-3489

Greg Anderson
exp Realty

242 NE Main Street
Willamina, OR 97396

MERRY JOY

136 S Bridge St • Sheridan
(503) 843-9095

Best Wishes
for a cheery

& festive
Christmas!

We wish you a very Merry Christmas
and a happy holiday season! 

Please stay safe and take care.
Southwest Polk Fire District

503-925-4275  •  15455 Salt Creek Road  •  Dallas, Oregon

SHERIDANSHERIDAN

Sheridan • 135 S Bridge StreetSheridan • 135 S Bridge Street
(503) 843-3374(503) 843-3374

We wish you a
Merry Christmas

with warm wishes
for a happy

holiday season,
along with

special thanks 
for your

friendship
and goodwill.

The Willamina Coastal Hills
Chamber of Commerce

sends warm wishes
to your and your family

for the best Christmas ever.
We add our thanks for
supporting Willamina’s

local businesses.

It’s easy for adults to experience 
a little nostalgia when holiday 
shopping for their children. The 
holiday season has long been 
considered a special time of 
year, and much of that mag-
ic can be traced to the joy kids 
feel when unwrapping gifts from 
mom, dad, and, of course, Santa 
Claus.
Many parents who now have 
youngsters at home grew up in 
the 1990s. When such moms 
and dads are shopping for hol-
iday gifts this season, they 
might wonder what was the 
must-have item for them back 
when they anxiously awaited 
the arrival of Christmas morn-
ing? According to Insider.com, 
who worked in conjunction with 
the Strong National Museum 
of Play in Rochester, New York, 
1996 was the year of “Tickle Me 
Elmo.” This ticklish toy was the 
most sought-after item of the 
1996 holiday season, and it was 

so popular that retailers experi-
enced shortages. Those shortag-
es led to some surprising sales 
on the secondary market, with 
figures that will undoubted-
ly drop some jaws even now, a 
quarter century after the Tickle 
Me Elmo craze erupted. Though 
the Tickle Me Elmo doll retailed 
for around $30 in 1996, some 
parents intent on getting their 
youngsters the most in-demand 
gift that year reportedly spent 
more than $1,000 on a single 
doll. To put that latter figure into 
perspective, data from the U.S. 
Bureau of Economic Analysis in-
dicates that the average price of 
a new car in 1996 was $18,525. 
And according to Yahoo! Fi-
nance, drivers in the market for 
a used car in 1996 could have 
purchased a 1986 four-door 
Oldsmobile for just over $2,600. 

Tickle Me Elmo Top Gift 25 Years Ago The Christmas Song
Was Written in 1945
This Christmas classic became 
one of the defining performanc-
es of Nat King Cole's career, as 
he is one of the most popular 
artists to perform the song and 
recorded it on at least three sep-
arate occasions.
"The Christmas Song," perhaps 
better known as "Chestnuts 
Roasting On An Open Fire," is 
a beloved tune co-written in 
1945 by Mel Tormé and Robert 
Wells. The song was reportedly 
penned on a hot July day and 
the writers had to think cool 
thoughts to evoke a feeling of 
the holiday season.

Question: How many ghosts show 
up in A Christmas Carol?
Answer: Four

Question: In the classic Christ-
mas movie, How The Grinch Stole 
Christmas, the Grinch was de-
scribed with three words. What 
are they?
Answer: Stink, stank, stunk
Question: Which country did 
eggnog come from?
Answer: England



May your Christmas May your Christmas 
sparkle with momentssparkle with moments

of love, laughter,of love, laughter,
and goodwill.and goodwill.

And may the yearAnd may the year
ahead be full ofahead be full of

contentmentcontentment
and joyand joy.

Have a MerryHave a Merry
Christmas!Christmas!

City ofCity of
SheridanSheridan

Wishing You a Fun Filled Christmas
& Happy New Year

We are grateful for your
support throughout the year.
Many Thanks.

Willamina
School District

YJ   merry Christmas
Wishing you the gift of
blessing & the hope of faith.

Lucy A. Hebert
Owner/Principal Broker, GRI
Licensed in the State of Oregon

503-843-5031
“Here for all your real estate needs.”
249 S. Bridge St., Sheridan, OR 97378
lucywvr@wbcable.net

Sheridan Building Materials &
West Valley Mercantile

Sincere appreciation for your patronageSincere appreciation for your patronage
and support over the past year.and support over the past year.

We wish you a wonderfulWe wish you a wonderful
Christmas with your family and friends.Christmas with your family and friends.

I’d like to thank the community
for their support this year.

I know it’s been a rough year
and I want to wish all of you

a safe and happy holiday season.

Angel Bookkeeping
Karen Case, Tax Consultant & Enrolled Agent

421 Main Street, Willamina
971-237-1230

We wish you health & happiness
throughout the coming year.
Thank you for your support

over this past year.
We look forward to serving

your pharmacy, gift, and
variety store needs in 2022.

Sheridan PharmacySheridan Pharmacy

Best wishes for the HolidaysBest wishes for the Holidays

103 E. Main Street • Sheridan • 503-843-2422 • Mon-Fri 9am-6pm



When the magic of Christmas fills the air,
we hope you find it everywhere.

MERRY CHRISTMAS!
West Valley Funeral Home 

108 NW Lincoln St. Sheridan 503-843-2525
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La Sierra Mexican Restaurant

518 S Bridge Street in Sheridan
11am-9pm Tues-Thurs. and Sun• 11am-9:30pm Fri and Sat. • 11am-

Delivery hours: 11am-8:30pm Tues-Thur and Sun•11am-9pm Fri and Sat.
$20 Minimum Sheridan • $30 Minimum Willamina

Dine inside or enjoy our outdoor patio dining

Last Minute

Book Lover’s

SALE
50% off

your purchase of
used books, audio
books and DVDs.

                                   (Trade/Credit may NOT be used with this special.)

Thursday, Dec. 23 • 11 a.m.-6 p.m.
Friday, Dec. 24 • 11 a.m.-3 p.m.

Main Street Books Revisited
142 E Main, Sheridan • 971-901-1341

Thank you for supporting THIS small business.

Deputy Fire Chief Larry Wooldridge is sworn in as his sons Nick 
and Keegan look on. 

Fire Chief Les Thomas with his wife Lisa at the swearing in.

Sheridan Fire Chief and Deputy Fire Chief
Officially Sworn in Dec. 13 at High School

Sheridan Fire Chief Les Thomas and Deputy Fire Chief Larry Wool-
dridge were sworn in Dec. 13 by Oregon State Fire Marshal Chief 
Mariana Ruiz-Temple. 

The January Community Calendar
will be published in the Dec. 29 issue.

Please email information to bulletin@wavecable.com by Friday.
Community Calendar event listings are FREE.



It ’s people like you who make this season so magical.
Have a wonderful Christmas!
Greencrest Memorial Park

Greg Anderson
exp Realty

242NE Main St
Willamina, OR 97396

Looking for a place for your dream home 
with beautiful views of the valley. The 
home site is at elevation providing sweep-
ing views, and there is some flat level pas-
ture land below with room for a few ani-
mals. Septic is approved, and Grand Ronde 
Community Water hookup is available. 10 
Acres - $245,000

Incredible views from this 11.86 acre par-
cel in the highly desirable Eola Hills. Septic 
system is in place, and well is drilled (casing 
only, no pump). Electric line scheduled to 
be run to building site, expected comple-
tion end of May 2022. Gravel road leads to 
building site pad already cut in. All it needs 
is your vision and plans to build your dream 
home in the heart of Oregon wine country 
Potential space for approximately 3 to 5 
acres of vineyard. 11.83 Acres - $439,000

Call or Text (971) 241-3489

EXP REALTY

Willamina Council Working to Keep Essential Services Affordable
April Carothers

The main focus of the December 
meeting was to discuss ways to 
balance the need for services 
with keeping those services af-
fordable. 
The first item on the regular agen-
da was Resolution 21-22-008, 
which amends the way charges 
are calculated for water use, 
wastewater, storm water, trans-
portation, and parks services. 
Current funds are not sufficient 
to keep pace with new growth. 
This is an area where balance is 
needed: the more people reside 
in the City, the better the cost 
of services can be spread across 
more households– and the more 
businesses there are. However, 
as new structures are built and 
more services are needed, costs 
also rise. It takes work to juggle 
the changes in a way that is fair 
to all. 
The second item on the agenda 
was Resolution 21-22-009, which 
authorizes the city manager to 
pursue funding to replace two 
public works vehicles, two Ford 
Rangers, both purchased used. 
At least one of which has already 
had the engine and transmission 
rebuilt. The USDA Rural Develop-
ment Community Facility Grant 
the City is applying for will help 
pay for replacement vehicles. 
Also on the agenda: a need for 
new City Council members. They 
are hoping for multiple appli-
cants in order to find the best 
people for the job. Anyone who 
applied previously should reap-
ply if they wish to do so. 
Resolution 21-22-010 addresses 
reducing the Construction Ap-
plication Fee. Developers had 
expressed concerns over the fee, 
feeling that it is not a typical fee 
that cities charge, which is only 
partly true. All cities have meth-
ods for making sure new con-
struction does not create unfair 
costs to existing residents. Dis-
cussion covered temporarily re-
ducing the fees in order to entice 
developers yet still cover costs. 
These fees help cover many costs 

for the city, but too high a fee 
and growth stalls. Growth may 
not sound beneficial to those 
who prefer small towns, but it 
is inevitable, and it doesn’t just 
mean more people: it also means 
access to more and better ser-
vices. The solution, for now, was 
to temporarily reduce the con-
struction fee for two years. 
Another item on the regular 
agenda: a Transportation System 
Plan to be added to the adopted 
Comprehensive Plan. When the 
City applies for grants, it has to 
provide a clear, legally adopted 
plan for how the grant money 
will be spent, and what projects 
it will cover. Some grants have 
very strict guidelines as to how 
money can be spent. There will 
be at least three meetings to 
shape this Transportation Plan, 
keeping in mind the needs of res-
idents. 
In good news, Federal Funding 
is coming to the City and can be 
used to help pay for the work 
being done to provide neces-
sary water and waste water 
services such as the new radio 
meters, which are already being 
installed. This federal money can 
also be used to replace revenues 
lost due to the pandemic. A lot 
of work is involved in calculat-
ing how much money was lost,  
typical government hoops to 
jump through, from fewer peo-
ple being able to pay for services 
and fewer people using services 
specifically because of the pan-
demic. Some of the money will 
go to the General Fund, which 
helps pay for library and museum 
grants to help citizens with food 
boxes, social events  for  home-
schoolers, and other aid; it also 
helps pay for overtime when city 
workers have emergencies to 
cover, like ice storms. 
Speaking of city workers, at the 
beginning of the pandemic, 
these workers were dangerous-
ly exposed to the virus because 
no one knew much about how 
it spread. No one was wearing 
masks in the early days; no one 

understood the risks not just to 
workers but to anyone they come 
in contact with such as vulnera-
ble family members. These peo-
ple had to continue to do their 
jobs because the rest of us rely 
on such things as water, electric-
ity, emergency services, etc. The 
Federal Government recognizes 
that these workers had no choice 
but to be at risk, so all employ-
ees who worked in person from 
March of 2020 through the end 
of the Emergency Declaration of 
the City of Willamina will be el-
igible for certain compensation. 
Then came reports from all areas: 
Mayor Burr, Councilor Skyberg, 
and Councilor Johnson, as well 
as Kenna West, City Manager. 
Councilor Johnson particularly 
wanted to be sure that residents 
are aware that the City wants, 
to the best of its ability, to help 
those in need. Because it can be 
difficult to know where the need 
is greatest, the City will install a 
box, similar to a suggestion box, 
but that will be a receptacle for 
requests for help. 
Among items of particular in-
terest: the West Valley Fire Dis-
trict (WVFD) is continuing to 
move forward with beneficial 
restructuring. An Emergency 
Stakeholders Committee, which 
was originally temporary, has 
been established to help guide 
this process and make sure that 
emergency services are avail-
able where and when needed. 
The Barber and Walnut Street 
projects are on track to begin. 
Polk County received a grant 
for a pilot program to address 
rural homelessness and provide 
resources for solutions. Water 
agencies in Polk County are mov-
ing into a collaborative phase to 
provide better service. And Ken-
na West has landed a position on 
the board for the League of Or-
egon Cities (LOC) which, accord-
ing to their website, “provides 
advocacy, training and informa-
tion to empower Oregon cities 
to build vibrant, resilient com-
munities.” Now Willamina has a 

voice on their board. 
The City continues to educate 
itself on how best to help all 
members of the community and 
still maintain economic securi-
ty. There is a new spirit of hope 
by members of the Council as 
more and more citizens get vac-
cinated. They feel that perhaps 
Willamina will see an end soon 
to fear of Covid-19 and see a re-
sumption of the social activities 
that keep our spirits up and our 
community bonded together. 
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SHERIDAN
Members and Potential Members Meet:

4th Wednesdays, Noon-1pm - Bring your lunch
Monroe Event Center

Email for further information:
SheridanChamberofCommerce@gmail.com

Website: www.sheridanchamberofcommerce.com

On the Yamhill River

121 Main St. • Willamina • 503-876-3092
Open 7 Days A Week

Skyberg'sSkyberg's
THE BIGGEST LITTLE

Hardware Store
in the Valley

Store Hours:
Mon-Sat 7:30am-6pm

Sun 9am-4pm

Willamina Office Hours:
Thursday Noon-6pm

421 Main •Willamina • (503) 876-3500
865 NE OR-99W Ste F

McMinnville, OR 97128 • (503) 472-4596

Computer
Solutions

Quality Service
Delivered to Your Door

Matt Huegli
(971) 237-9837

Email: matt.huegli@comcast.net
Visit us online at:

http://www.mobilecomputersolutions.org

Repair
or NEW

Installations

Mr. Doorman
503-843-5302

Garage Doors
Repair

or NEW
Installations

Mr. Doorman
503-843-5302

Garage Doors
Repair

or NEW
Installations

Mr. Doorman
503-843-5302

Garage Doors
CCB#165821

The Hydration Station
941 W Main St., Sheridan, OR 97378

Hours: M-W-Th 3-7pm, Sat 10am-2pm
www.TheHydrationStation.net

FREE 30 Day Water Challenge

Pinstripe Repair • Mobile Service
Car Waxing • Lawn Mowing

Headlight Restoration

Signs of

“SP KE”
PINSTRIPES-LETTERS
503-899-8537

tDavison Auto Parts
Monday-Friday 8am-5:30pm

Saturday 8am-4pm
317 S. Bridge St. • Sheridan

503-843-2211

Katina Mayrose
Financial Advisor
1018 NE Third St, Ste B
McMinnville, OR 97128

503-474-3180
www.edwardjones.com

Complimentary Consultation

Good MorningGood Morning
Steam CleaningSteam Cleaning
971-718-7752971-718-7752

Carpet • UpholsteryCarpet • Upholstery
Tile CleaningTile Cleaning

Pet Stain and Odor RemovalPet Stain and Odor Removal
FREE ESTIMATESFREE ESTIMATES

Licensed and InsuredLicensed and Insured
• Guaranteed Work •• Guaranteed Work •

G&M INSURANCE
AUTO • HOME • BUSINESS • LIFE

503-876-4222

P.O. Box 68
451 Main St.

Willamina

Dennis Ulrich
dennisulrich9@gmail.com

R&J PAINTING
503-879-2991
503-302-9833

Rob and Jodie Haller
Owners

CCB#219814

Call for a free
estimate.
• Interior
• Exterior
• New and Repaints
30+ Years Experience

Western Yamhill
Medical Center

James P. Molloy III, MD, FAAFP
 • Personalized Health Care
 • Pre-employment, DOT and Sports Physicals
 • Medical Massage Therapy

Appointments available Monday thru Friday
as well as some evenings and Saturdays

(503) 843-4071
149 NW First: Street • Willamina

Green CrestGreen Crest
Memorial ParkMemorial Park
Email:Email:
office@greencrestoffice@greencrest
memorialpark.netmemorialpark.net
(503) 379-1969(503) 379-1969

Your Block, Stone and Brick Specialist

Randall Conover • 503.550.1336

RCMasonry.com
125 SW Goucher St.

McMinnville, OR

Refacing Fireplaces
Retaining Walls
Stone Work

& R E S T O R A T I O N LLC

BRIDGE STREET
PHYSICAL THERAPY LLC

ROBERT THORNBURG PT
645 West Main Street

Sheridan, Oregon 97378
(503) 843-7617 • Fax (503) 843-7618

office@bridgestreetpt.com

YAMHILL COUNTY
CULTURAL COALITION

The Yamhill County Cultural Coalition
 is composing a comprehensive list
of all cultural resources and assets

in Yamhill County.
musical•culinary•dance•painters•historians

writers•animators•theater•jewelers•sculptors
photographers•pottery•poets•woodworking

All artists are asked to contact YCCC:
Website: yamhillcountyculture.org

PO Box 493, McMinnville OR 97128

Karen Case
Tax Consultant • Enrolled Agent

421 Main St., Willamina 97396
(971) 237-1230

angelbookkeepingllc@gmail.com

WILLAMINA COASTAL HILLS

CHAMBER
OF COMMERCE

EID meets at 8 a.m. on the first
Wednesday of Every Month

Chamber meets at 8 a.m.
all other Wednesdays

503-876-4222 • PO Box 411 • Willamina 

Tear Off and New Construction Roofing
Chris EhryChris Ehry

Sheridan, Oregon
503-843-2965

myconstructionroofing.com
Bonded and Insured  •   CCB# 105428

Since 1994

Sheridan Country Inn and MotelSheridan Country Inn and Motel
bOpen Year-Round b
  1330 W. Main • Sheridan

  (503) 843-3151

Sheridan PharmacySheridan Pharmacy
Gifts Gifts •• Liquor  Liquor •• Variety Store Variety Store

Sheridan PharmacySheridan Pharmacy
Gifts Gifts •• Liquor  Liquor •• Variety Store Variety Store

Mon.-Sat.Mon.-Sat.
9am-6pm9am-6pm
103 E. Main St. Sheridan103 E. Main St. Sheridan
503503-843-2422-843-2422

Jessica Swiderski,Jessica Swiderski,
Store ManagerStore Manager
Bob Keehner, PharmacistBob Keehner, Pharmacist

greg@valleyhomerepairs.com
CCB#222842

Willamina Industrial space
available NOW:

6000sf steel frame insulated
warehouse space.

Existing paint booths, office space,
bathroom, three 14'x14' doors.

Adequate parking and
truck drive thru, C-1 zoning. 

Krissy Lookabill, Principal Broker
The Bella Casa Group 503-515-6152



Doyle Butler
Nov. 13, 1937-Dec. 13, 2021

Doyle Duane Butler was born on 
Nov. 16, 1937, to Ralph and Kath-
erine Butler in Yelm, Wash. He 
spent his childhood in many Or-
egon cities including Lake-view, 
Tillamook, Ashland, and Portland 
before finally settling in Amity, 
where he met the love of his life 
in high school. He married LaVer-
da Yvonne Irwin on Oct. 5, 1957. 
Their early years were spent 
between Willamina and Burnt 
Ranch, Calif., before moving back 
to Willamina where they’ve lived 
for the past 47 years.
Doyle worked at Willamina Clay 
Products for nine years and Wil-
lamina Lumber for 31 years be-
fore retiring in 2006.
He enjoyed fishing on the 
Nestucca River and 101 Bridge, 
taking Sunday drives, and playing 
slots at Spirit Mountain Casino. 
He would go to the casino four 
times a week and had a ritual 
of putting on his lucky ring, gold 
chain, and stuffing his pockets 
full of his good luck charms and 
candy.
Doyle was known as “Candy 
Man” and enjoyed greeting ev-
eryone with an offering of candy 
from his pocket - sometimes lint 
covered.
Doyle had a large family and rel-
ished being surrounded by all his 
girls.
He is survived by his wife of six-
ty-four years, LaVerda Butler, six 
daughters, Cindy (Jim) Houk, Tina 
Meyerhoffer, Sandy Pond, Tam-
my (John) Gould-Helms, LeAnn 
(David) Keyser and Candy Scran-
ton; 16 grandchildren and 20 
great-grandchildren.
“His infectious laughter filled a 
room and he left a vacancy in our 
hearts,” his family said.
Doyle passed away Dec. 13 sur-
rounded by family. He will be 
buried at Hopewell Cemetery. 

Obituaries
Roberta Mae Stutzman
June 28, 1934-Dec. 13, 2021

Roberta Mae Stutzman was 
born June 28, 1934, the second 
of eight children of Lawrence 
and Fannie (Smith) Berkey in 
Sheridan. She died Dec. 13, 
2021, in McMinnville, from com-
plications of COVID-19.
She married Cecil V. Stutzman 
Oct. 19, 1952. They had five 
children. Cecil left this life on 
Jun. 23, 1998, and has been gra-
ciously waiting for Roberta to 
join him.
Roberta is survived by one sister, 
Joyce McMillan of Salem; broth-
ers Noah Berkey of Whiteson, 
Arlen Berkey of McMinnville, 
and Elmer Berkey of Amity; all 
five of her children, Cecilia Di-
ane Stutzman and Donna C. 
(Alton) Butler, both of Sheridan, 
Peggy L. (Jay) Talmadge-Daiker 
of McMinnville, Donald D. (Teri) 
Stutzman of Ohio, and Veronica 
R. Hiatt of Sheridan; 13 grand-
children, 26 great-grandchil-
dren, and six great-great-grand-
children, all of whom she loved 
dearly.
During the earlier years of her 
life, she worked as an accoun-
tant in the lumber industry for 
Fort Hill Lumber Company for 
many years and later for Hamp-
ton Lumber Company. In her 
mid-fifties, she went to full-time 
gardening, teaching her grand-
children about gardening, in-
cluding flowers, fruits, and veg-
etables. She won several Grand 
Champion awards at the Oregon 
State Fair. She was also known 
as the “Tomato Lady of Yamhill 
County,” who sold her produce 
to various restaurants and stores 
in the greater McMinnville area. 
She retired almost completely 
when the pandemic began.
Her hobbies were gardening, 
sewing and quilting, trips to the 
beach, traveling, and visiting 
her dearly loved grandchildren 
and great-grandchildren. In ad-
dition, Roberta enjoyed playing 

Pinochle with her siblings twice 
a month for years.
She worked and lived briefly in 
Kenai, Alaska, and worked in 
real estate and taxes.
Roberta loved the Lord with all 
her being and was willing and 
ready to do whatever was asked 
of her to spread His word.
A viewing will be held from 1 to 
5 p.m. on Sunday, Dec. 26, at the 
Chapel of Macy and Son, 135 NE 
Evans in McMinnville. After the 
first of the year, a celebration of 
life will be held. The date will be 
announced later.

John M. Flory 
June 29, 1934-Dec. 12, 2021

John M. Flory passed away Sun-
day, Dec. 12, at the Salem hospi-
tal. He leaves behind his loving 
wife Alice of 59 years. 
John had seven children, five of 
whom survive him: Karol Rich-
ard, John Flory Jr., Peggy Teague, 
Kelli Neal, and Suzi Ouimette. In 
addition, John has 17 grandchil-
dren, 17 great-grandchildren, 
and one great-great-grandson. 
He was a logger, a business own-
er in maintenance, and worked 
at Black Butte Ranch and Eagle 
Crest Resort. 
John’s family is very proud of the 
big beautiful log home he built 
in the 1980s. In addition, John 
had a cabin in Canada which 
was his and his wife’s summer 
get-away for 25 years. 
John loved his moose hunt-
ing and fishing adventures. He 
loved the outdoors and traveling 
to Alaska. Just about anywhere 
the road would take him. 
He was a remarkable man 
adored by many. He was a funny, 
kind, loving, strong, stubborn, 
smart, hardworking man who 
shared his knowledge with his 
kids and grandkids.
He never turned down a chal-
lenge, and his inspiring self-dis-
cipline served him well. He 
loved to show off his arm-wres-
tling skills to anyone who dared 
to take him on. 
His cut-off sleeves and massive 
hands may have been a bit in-
timidating, but John was a teddy 
bear in disguise. 
He will be missed.
 

Community Calendar
will be published in the Dec. 29 issue.

Please email information to bulletin@wavecable.com by Friday.
Community Calendar event listings are FREE.

The Bulletin Board Will Not Publish a January 5 Issue.
but will return to the office on Thursday, January 6,

to prepare the January 12 edition.



BINGO • THURSDAYS
Doors Open: 5:30pm
Bingo: 6:30pm
EVERY
THURSDAY

VFW
771 NE Main • Willamina

Auto Car Detailing: Full detail-
ing, interior and exterior, for cars, 
trucks, boats, and RVs. Offering 
one-year and five-year ceramic 
coating and glass water repellent 
treatments. Call Brian, 971-237-
9649. (c)

Services
Flawless pressure washing:
Soft house wash, driveways, 
walkways, patios, vinyl fencing, 
etc. 503-488-0017. (c)

Firewood 
For sale: seasoned oak, $300/
cord. Delivery to Sheridan and 
Willamina. 503-437-3442. (1208)

Help/Subs Wanted
Sheridan - Willamina

Renovation Projects
Landscape Maintenance

Rental Maintenance
503.891.6744

Greg@MIRPDX.com

MIRPDX INC
MOVE IN READY PORTLAND

Memories:
Souvenirs our hearts collect

throughout the years.
Contributed by a

Bulletin Board Guest Writer
It’s haying time. Grandfather has 
cut the hay, and my brother and 
I get to rake it. My brother takes 
the field in the front of the house, 
as it is square and flat. I get the 
hillside that crosses over the 
creek. I ride the rake on the flat 
field, and my brother rides the 
rake on the hillside. I love driving 
the tractor, so I’m just whizzing 
up and down and around the hill, 
not paying any attention because 
my only job is to drive the tractor. 
My brother’s job is to take care 
of the raking. I didn’t realize I had 
left him at the top of the field, as 
the rake had come unhooked as I 
speed around the fields. I guess 
just one more thing I have done 
to my brother. First, we must 
make haystacks with a pitchfork; 
then, we must fill the wagon. You 
have a key placement to ensure 
the stacks stay on the wagon, 
and then we take it to the barn. 
I, of course, have to play in the 
hay as it goes to the barn - and 
jump into a bee’s nest. I never 
played in the hay again. I have 15 
minutes to get to the hospital if 
I ever get stung again. Obviously, 
we are nowhere near a hospital. WORD SCRAMBLE

ODNSHLEBEFR

Rearrange the letters to spell
the name of a

West Valley business.

Answer: Hofenbredl’s

FOOTBALLFOOTBALL
Monday Night Football

at the Green Frog
119 E Main • Sheridan

Game starts at 5 p.m.
Prizes & Drink Specials!

City Manager’s Report
From the desk of Willamina 
City Manager Kenna West

City of Willamina
411 NE C Street • Willamina 
(503) 876-2242
Hours: 8 a.m. - 5 p.m.
Monday-Friday

There’s no greater challenge and there is
no greater honor than to be in public service

~ Condoleezza Rice

On December 14, 2021, your City Council 
completed the following business at their 
monthly City Council meeting:

• Held two public hearings. One hearing regarding the updated 
SDC rates paid by developers and homebuilders and one hearing 
regarding an opportunity to apply for a USDA grant to help pay 
for two public works vehicles.
• Adopted a Resolution to update the SDC rates paid by devel-
opers and homebuilders. SDC fees can only be used for very spe-
cific types of infrastructure projects in water, wastewater, parks, 
streets, and stormwater.
• Adopted a Resolution to authorize the City Manager to apply 
for a USDA grant to purchase two public works vehicles. As has 
been reported many times before, the City’s equipment (includ-
ing vehicles) is old and failing, and for many of our vehicles, it 
would cost more to try to repair them than they are worth.
• Adopted a Resolution to reduce the Construction Fee charged 
to developers and homebuilders. This is a complementary Reso-
lution put in place to help offset the increased SDC fees.
• Authorized the City Manager to utilize federal funding for a 
number of different purposes throughout the City.
• Declared a vacancy on City Council that came open due to the 
resignation of our beloved Councilor McKnight.
If you are interested in applying for the open City Council posi-
tion, please contact Deputy City Recorder Bridget Meneley at 
meneleyb@ci.willamina.or.us. Or you can go to the City website, 
download the application, fill it out, and drop it off at City Hall.
Have you noticed the GORGEOUS new kiosks and wayfinding 
signage going up in town? These beautiful new fixtures were 
designed and manufactured by Sea Reach (a Sheridan compa-
ny!); installed by Willamina Public Works, Sea Reach staff, and 
the wonderful employees at Hampton Lumber; and they were 
paid for by a generous nearly $57,000 grant from Travel Oregon!
As you know from prior articles and the notice in your water 
bills, new water meters are being installed right now! These wa-
ter meters are being paid for by federal funds and are free to our 
citizens. As with much of the City’s infrastructure, the existing 
water meters are old and failing. The new meters will provide a 
more accurate read and will send out a notice to the City when 
a leak is detected so we can accurately reduce your water bills 
when you have a leak! We have had many complaints regarding 
failing meters, so we are very happy to get these new meters 
installed for our community! You’ll see the contractor working 
in your area. There may be air or small amounts of sediment in 
your lines - just run the water until there is no longer air or sed-
iment. They will be replacing approximately 150 meters per day 
and hope to finish up around the end of the month!
City Hall will have reduced hours for the week of December 20, 
2021. Our staff will be available to help you on Monday, Tuesday, 
and Wednesday from 8:00 am to 5:00 pm (closed 12:30 – 1:30 
for lunch), and Thursday from 8:00 am to 12:30 pm. We will be 
closed Thursday afternoon and all day Friday.
The City of Willamina management and staff send you our 
warmest wishes for a wonderful Holiday Season, and if you cel-
ebrate it, a very Merry Christmas!

I Will Sew for You: sewing, hem-
ming, alterations and more. Call 
971-203-3040. (c) 



Adam Diesburg, DDS
DENTISTRY

1927 NE Baker Street, McMinnville 97128
www.macdentalcare.com

(503) 472-2222
FREE Whitening with

NEW PATIENT exam + cleaning

Kelli's Kuts
All Haircuts

Only $10
Walk-ins only

144 E. Main
Sheridan

(Next to Main Street
Books Revisited)

503-330-2149

New Location: 144 E. Main

HOURS
Tues. - Fri.

10am - 5pm
Saturday

9am - 1pm
CLOSED

Sun. & Mon.

•••• SMOKE SHOP ••••
836 E. Main Street • Sheridan • 503-843-4130

Hours: Sat 7am-10pm; Sun 7am-9pm; Mon-Thur 6am-9pm; Fri 6am-10pm

Food
Stamps
(EBT)
Accepted

ATM
Machine

Inside
Store

16 oz16 oz

RockstarRockstar
22//$$332020

2% Gallon2% Gallon

AlpenroseAlpenrose
MilkMilk

$$119999

Full Size ChipsFull Size Chips
$$4479 79 

Grab Bag ChipGrab Bag Chipss    
99¢99¢

FOUNTAIN SODASFOUNTAIN SODAS
32 oz 9932 oz 99¢¢

44 oz $1.2944 oz $1.29

Sheridan Family
Chiropractic

639 W. Main Street
Sheridan

503-843-3888

Improves Joint Function, Mobility, and Health

Homebound
Catholics

who would like a visit from 
the spiritual care team of  

Good Shepherd
Catholic Church

are invited to call or text 
Faith at 503-409-3679

or email:
gsspiritualcare@gmail.com

‘Tis the season of wishing every-
one joy and happiness through 
the holidays and into the com-
ing new year, 2022.
It’s the season for making lists 
for gifts and cards. Those cards 
will probably wish your family 
and friends joy and happiness.
I think this is also the season of 
kindness. When someone lets 
you go by in a crowded aisle, say 
a simple “Thank you” or “Excuse 
me.” “You’re welcome” and 
“Not a problem” are welcome 
comments in those situations. 
When someone holds a door for 
you, that’s another good time to 
say “Thank you.” Don’t go racing 
past the person for whom the 
door was held. Maybe you can 
hold the door for someone who 
has trouble walking or is load-
ed down with packages and/or 
children. Something simple like 
this passes on a bunch of good 
feelings and usually garners a 
bunch of smiles.
That’s what this season is all 
about... being kind. I think ev-
eryone likes people who are 
kind and considerate.
Being kind during the holiday 
season is “What’s Up in Willa-
mina.”

John J. Plowman (“Jack”)
1949 - 2021

Jack Plowman of Newberg 
passed away suddenly on Dec. 
16, 2021, with his wife and chil-
dren by his side. He was 72.
John Jacob Plowman was born 
Jan. 7, 1949, in McMinnville to 
John and Aileen Plowman, who 
nicknamed him “Jack” at an ear-
ly age. He graduated from Mc-
Minnville High School in 1967 
and Oregon State University in 
1971. He was a member of the 
Tau Kappa Epsilon fraternity. 
While attending OSU, he met 
and married Connie Bride of 
Sheridan.
Jack spent his career working 
in technology with Multnomah 
County, Evans Products, and 
IBM. In retirement, Jack nur-
tured his love for woodworking, 
sharing it with others by making 
personal wooden gifts and me-
mentos, toys for children, and 
flag cases for veterans. Most 
recently, Jack volunteered at 
George Fox University’s Maker’s 
Hub, helping students with their 
woodworking projects and shar-
ing his love for the craft.
He is survived by Connie, his 
wife of 50 years, his daughter 
Katie and her wife Ashlee, his 
son Derek and his wife Angele-
na, and his sister Judy Payne. His 
parents preceded him in death.
Private interment will be held at 

Obituaries

Evergreen Cemetery in McMin-
nville. A celebration of life will 
follow at a later date.
In lieu of flowers, please con-
sider a donation to the charity 
of your choice or the Sheridan 
Museum of History, PO Box 652, 
Sheridan, Oregon 97378. Jack 
made several displays and pic-
ture frames for the museum’s 
artifacts.
To leave online condolences, vis-
it www.macyandson.com

West Valley Fire District 
Board Position Open
West Valley Fire District is cur-
rently accepting applications for 
an open board member posi-
tion. Those who wish to be  con-
sidered must complete a volun-
teer application, found online at 
westvalleyfd.org. 
Applications must be submitted 
no later than Monday, Jan. 7. 
Applications can be submitted 
by mail to 825 NE Main Street, 
Willamina OR, 97396 or to ctal-
ley@swpolkfd.org. For further 
information, call 503-876-2004.  

Winter Solstice Marks
Shortest Day of the Year
The shortest day of 2021 was  
yesterday, Tuesday, December 
21 – otherwise known as the 
winter solstice, marking the day 
of the year with the fewest sun-
light hours. The word solstice 
literally means, in Latin, that the 
sun is standing still. That’s be-
cause it marks the point when 
one of the Earth’s poles has its 
maximum tilt away from the 
Sun.



Deck the House Holiday Decorating Contest WinnersDeck the House Holiday Decorating Contest Winners

The Hansen’s • 333 SE Sheridan Road

Tiffany and Dan Andreas  • 710 NE Center

The Grauer’s • 405 N. Bridge

The Huffman’s • 153 SW Chapman

Prices effective Dec. 22 - 28, 2021Prices effective Dec. 22 - 28, 2021

48 oz.
 BLUE BUNNY
ICE CREAM
$499

3 lb. Bag
MANDARIN

HALOS
$499

112 NW Main • Willamina112 NW Main • Willamina
(503) 876-9082(503) 876-9082

Sheridan • 135 S Bridge StreetSheridan • 135 S Bridge Street
(503) 843-3374(503) 843-3374

WILLAMINAWILLAMINA

SHERIDANSHERIDAN

LAY’S 
POTATO CHIPS 

2/$5EACHEACH 

11stst

44thth 55thth

Tim & Patti Swift • 105 NE Sherman 



Deck the House Holiday Decorating Contest WinnersDeck the House Holiday Decorating Contest Winners

The Hansen’s • 333 SE Sheridan Road

xxxx xxxxxxxxxx

Gary and Barbara Hart • 353 N. Bridge

The Huffman’s • 153 SW Chapman The Giddings • 759 NW Sherman “Maybe Christmas, he 
thought, doesn’t come 

from a store. Maybe 
Christmas… perhaps… 

means a little bit more!”
                              – Dr. Seuss

HURRICANE
COFFEE

201 E. Main • Sheridan 

Thank You!Thank You!
MerryMerry
Christmas!Christmas!

Kim Greene Realtor/Principal Broker
Cell 503-434-0472

Office 503-843-1300
430 S. Bridge Street
Sheridan, OR  97378

greenekim@msn.com
Licensed in the State of Oregon

SMALL VIEW ACREAGE! 3.5 acres just 
outside of Sheridan city limits and in the 
UGB. Not dividable if you leave it in the 
county or annex into the city and receive 
city services and possibly divide. Buyer 
to do their own due diligence. Plenty of 
privacy as you are surround by trees and 
wildlife! Mostly sloped or rolling home-
sites. Remove some trees for an incred-
ible view. $184,900.

HUGE PRICE REDUCTION! Ranch in estab-
lished McMinnville neighborhood. 2 BDS, 
2.5 BA, bath & WIC in the master, huge living 
room as a wood burning fireplace, ramps for 
easy access. Oversized lot has a small, but us-
able shop, fenced yard, large covered back pa-
tio, apple & cherry trees, raspberries, straw-
berries, rose bushes and raised garden beds. 
Seller will give a $5000 carpet allowance. 
Brand new roof this year! $350,000.

31 LOT SUBDIVISION (expired plat) with a 
fixer home (has NO value). “SHERIDAN VIL-
LAGE” is on the edge of town and outside the 
flood plain.  Buyer should verify build-ability, 
wetland & development costs. $450,000.

SALE 
SALE 

PPENDING
ENDING SALE 

SALE 

PPENDING
ENDING

NEW LISTINGS WANTED!NEW LISTINGS WANTED!

MOTIVATED SELLER! Country home on a 
half-acre! 3/1, needs TLC. Oversized 2 car ga-
rage w/power. Level corner lot, community 
water & low taxes. Roof and siding seem to 
be in good shape, vinyl windows, newer ca-
det wall heaters and on a cinder-block foun-
dation. Appliances & mower included. Cash 
or rehab loan. $249,900.

33rdrd22ndnd

Sheridan’s second Christmas “Deck the House” contest enjoyed another 
great turnout last Saturday night. Once again, Hurricane Coffee stayed 
open late to serve hot cocoa to everyone taking the tour of decorated 
homes. Those who stopped by the coffee drive-thru were greeted by a 
festive crew, including Cindy-Lou-Who (Katie Bach, pictured right). A new 
feature this year, thanks to Ashton Sanders, was an online map for voting.  
The five houses that received the greatest number of votes were awarded 
valuable prizes donated by the local organizations and businesses.
Staci Coker, Sheridan Christmas Committee, worked closely this year with 
local merchants who donated or created the gifts for this year’s prizes. 
“It is important to me that this community event, stays in this community. 
All prizes are from local business including several handmade items,” said 
Staci. “I am grateful to the residents of this community for their partici-
pation. The time decorating can take is imeasurable, the impact on the 
community however is priceless. More people participaed this year than 
last and once again we are so thankful to our sponsors, particpants and 
those who voted.” 

Thank You Sponsors! 
• Sheridan IGA
• West Valley Mercantile
• Sheridan Building Materials 
• Sheridan Chamber
• Sheridan Revitalization
   Movement
• Hurricane Coffee       
• The Bulletin Board



Winners: Sheridan Business Decorating ContestWinners: Sheridan Business Decorating Contest

Country Bargains, decked out from top to bottom, placed second.

Sheridan City Hall’s lights, trees, and decorations takes third place.

Olaf makes a quick stop at Center Market on Monroe Street. Sheridan Pharmacy at the corner of North Bridge and East Main

Davsion Auto’s windows feature a variety of wintery scenes.

22ndnd

33rdrd

Susan Jones Aethetics takes first place with her “Frosty” windows.

11stst



Find the solution at

https://onlinecrosswords.net/63141
OnlineCrosswords.net
This is the Daily Crossword Puzzle #7 for Dec 20, 2021

Across

1. Slow mover

6. Office note

10. Speak indistinctly

14. Hair dye

15. Raring to go

16. ____ Cod

17. Sworn statements

18. Seabiscuit, e.g.

20. Squirrels' homes

21. '50s monogram

22. Encouraged

23. ____ O'Donnell of TV

25. Rains ice

26. Fight back

29. Big Dipper component

30. Censor

31. Make joyous

34. Glance over

38. Hen's creation

39. Arctic

40. Tavern order

41. Give temporarily

43. Grudge

44. Gradual

45. Greek mythology figure

47. Wall socket

49. Taken illegally

52. Scrapbook need

54. Laid bathroom flooring

55. Director ____ Brooks

56. Cantaloupe, e.g.

60. Opinion piece

62. Verdi work

63. Roof projection

64. At one time

65. Slumber

66. Begged

67. Paradise

68. Concise

Down

1. Injection

2. Adjacent

3. Initial bet

4. Receive via a will

5. Lariats

6. ____ Gras (Fat

Tuesday)

7. Elude

8. Small rodents

9. Shelley work

10. Point winners

11. Shirt size

12. Troubled

13. Marsh grasses

19. Maui dance

24. New spouse's boy

25. Sound systems

26. Stagger

27. Outer limit

28. Endorse

29. Medical "at once!"

32. Trims (off)

33. Famous boxer

35. Phone

36. Balm

37. Salamander

42. Removed

44. Church spire

46. Remodel

48. Ultimate

49. Make tea

50. Wave type

51. Green shade

52. ____ and quiet

53. Director Woody ____

55. Care

57. Ogle

58. Crude minerals

59. Back of the neck

61. Shad delicacy

CROSSWORD PUZZLE

Sponsored by WEST VALLEY FUNERAL HOME
108 NW Lincoln St. • Sheridan • 503-843-2525

westvalleyfuneral.com • office@westvalleyfuneral.com

GREETINGS FROM YOUR FRIENDS AT West Valley Community Campus
Children often marvel at the 
world around them. They're 
delighted to receive just about 
any toy, and play with items 
that others may not see as fun - 
including everything from mix-
ing bowls to cardboard boxes. 
Slowly that cherubic toddler 
turns into a school-aged won-
der, and later into a young adult 
trying to find his or her place in 
the world. With each passing 
year, the task of finding gifts for 
tweens and teenagers becomes 
that much more challenging.
While most parents and other 
relatives may never seem "cool" 
in the eyes of their teens, they 
can gift the tweens and teens 
they love with presents that will 
earn them a few extra brownie 
points. The following are five 
gift ideas that are tailor-made 
for tweens and teens.
1. LED strip lights
Both girls and boys may enjoy 
customizing their rooms as they 
see fit. Teens can utilize LED 
strip lights to create a unique 
ambiance that reflects their 
style. These often self-sticking 
ribbons of lights adhere right 
to walls. They come in a vari-
ety of lengths so they can be 
used to frame the perimeter of 
the room, if desired. Complete 
with multicolored options and 
a remote control, teens can set 
their room colors as their mood 
dictates.
2. Gift cards
Teens try to keep up with the 
latest styles. A gift card or 
clothing gift from one of their 
favorite retailers can help them 
build their ensembles that 
much quicker. Aeropostale, 
Abercrombie & Fitch, Hollister, 
Forever 21, Zumiez, American 
Eagle, and Tilly's are just some 
of the stores popular among to-
day's tweens and teens.
3. Wireless earbuds or
headphones
Wireless headphones are used 
on a daily basis by tweens and 
teens. They rely on them for lis-
tening to music, watching mov-
ies on their devices and even 
during remote learning ses-
sions. There are many brands to 
choose from, and Beats by Dre 
and Apple AirPods are among 
the most popular.
4. Sneakers and shoes
Sneakers have long been popu-
lar gifts for teenagers, but they 
tend to be costly, especially 
for trending styles and brands. 
Vans Slip-On® Core Classics, 
Converse Chuck Taylor All Star 
High Top Sneakers, Reebok Club 

C 85 Vintage, Nike Air Force 
One, and Adidas Sobakov are 
popular among today's tweens 
and teens. In addition, thanks 
to the resurgence of 1990s 
style, Dr. Martens boots are 
once again in demand.
5. Video game consoles
Each gamer has his or her pre-
ferred platform for gaming. 
From the Nintendo Switch to 
the Xbox Series X to the Sony 
PlayStation 5, these systems 
are in high demand. Due to that 
demand, these products may 
be harder to find the closer 
you get to Christmas Day. Grab 
them while you can and soak 
in the smile on your favorite 
tween's or teen's face.
Teens and tweens are notori-
ously challenging to shop for. 
However, with some knowl-
edge, loved ones can find gifts 
tweens and teens are more 
likely to use and enjoy. 

Gifts Tailor-Made For Tweens and Teens



SHERIDAN
UNITED

METHODIST
Sunday Morning

Service at 10:30am
234 N Bridge St., Sheridan

(503) 843-2776

OPEN HEARTS, OPEN MINDS, OPEN DOORS 

Please Join Us...
Sheridan Church
of the Nazarene
917 S. Bridge Street
503-843-3262
Website: sheridannaz.org

Meeting Times:
Sunday Morning Worship-10 am
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nn

EMMANUEL LUTHERANEMMANUEL LUTHERAN
315 S Main St • Willamina

Please leave message at
503-876-6844 to access Zoom worship.

INSURANCE SOLUTIONS
503-843-2384

Favorite ToysFavorite Toys

PHILPHIL’’SS  FELLINGFELLING  LLCLLC
Timber Land ServicesTimber Land Services

Timber Cutting, Timber Cutting, 
Tree and View Tree and View EnhancementEnhancement

PHIL LYBARGERPHIL LYBARGER
503-866-8875503-866-8875

WillaminaWillamina

3D Auto Sales
Auto Body and Paint

Cars • Trucks • Other
Free Estimates • Collision Repair

Auto Glass • Re-restoration Projects
DB Rental

Renting: Tractor with Implements,
Ditch Witch-Walk Behind, Stock Trailer

812 W Main St. • Sheridan
(503) 843-2023

DA2753

April Carothers
The Sheridan Japanese School 
(SJS) is actively searching for new 
members to serve on the school 
board. These positions are un-
paid, served by people who care 
about the community and partic-
ularly the success of the school. 
Currently serving are Amanda 
Mehlhoff, Daniel Rinke, Ann 
Schultz, and Eli Justman. 
A passion for education is abso-
lutely essential for board mem-
bers. SJS is hoping to find some-
one with experience serving on 
a school board, although they 
would also be excited to have 
someone who truly cares about 
the school and the kids. Treasury 
experience would be a big plus 
as well as any experience with or 
ties to Japanese culture. Anyone 
with experience in education 
should apply, as well as anyone 
with experience in finance. 
SJS has benefited enormously 
from the passion of its volun-
teers and from the generosity of 
the community, and it is hoping 
to find new board members who 
also want to see the kids suc-
ceed. The school offers smaller 
class sizes as well as a unique, 
rich experience for families who 

311 Schley St • Sheridan
503-843-4747 • sheridantlc.org

TRINITY LUTHERAN
Sunday School for all ages: 9:10am

Worship Service: 10:30am

may be looking for an alternative 
to mainstream public schools.  
Please spread the word: anyone 
who cares about kids and educa-
tion should contact the SJS board 
and apply. Remember: volunteer 
work looks good on a resume 
too, especially work that focuses 
on improving the lives of kids and 
families. 

SJS Seeking School Board Members

ATARI
BEANIE BABIES
BEYBLADES
BMX BIKES
BRATZ DOLLS
CABBAGE PATCH KIDS
CARE BEARS
ELMO LIVE
FURBY
GAME BOY
KOOSH BALLS
LETS ROCK ELMO
NINTENDO
PLAY STATION
POGS

POKEMON
POWER RANGERS
RAZOR SCOOTERS
ROBOSAPIEN
RUBIK’S CUBE
SIMON
SMURFS
STAR WARS
TALK BOY DELUXE
TALKING BARNEY
TAMAGOTCHI
TEDDY RUXPIN
TICKLE ME ELMO
TRANSFORMERS
X-BOX CONSOLES



Weekly Specials

COYOTE JOE’S142 NW Main
Willamina

503-876-3003

Happy Holidays!

COYOTE JOE’S142 NW Main
Willamina 503-876-3003

Letters to Santa

Dorie Vikery Ed. D,
Superintendent

Sheridan School District
School District Office: 971-261-6959

Sheridan High School: 971-261-6970
Faulconer Chapman School: 971-261-6960

A Message from the
Sheridan Superintendent

Dear Santa,
I rilly want a x box 1 dut. I wAnt 
muny and a EEVEE stuft animal. 
ARSeeKAR PArPL Aleeen dear 
Santa frum Ronny, 780 NW Yam-
hill St., Sheridan.

Dear Santa,
My name is Adilynn, but every-
one calls me Addy. I am 6 years 
old and in kindergarten.
My favorite colors are blue and 
pink and Christmas is my favor-
ite holiday.
I have made a list of the things 
I would love to have for Christ-
mas. Also according to my elf 
Ellie and my mom and dad, Iam 
on the nice list. I am doing really 
good in school and I help out a 
lot at home.
Here is my list!
•Mermaid high doll
•Rainbow high doll
•My life doll stuff from walmart.
•Shoes
•Mermaid decorations for my 
room.
•Night light
Thank you for reading my letter, 
Santa.
Love, Addy

Dear Santa,
I iphone wata a iPHonecat. LOL.
Leah
Dear Santa, 
My name is Isa. I am 4 years 
old. I live in Sheridan. This year 
I have been mostly good, but a 
little naughty. For Christmas I 
want Baby Doll & baby pajamas 
for doll, new slippers, coloring 
book (101 doll), more art sup-
plies, bigger bike.
Your friend, Isa

Dear Santa,
My name is Harmony and I am  8 
years old and in 3rd grade.
My favoties olros are blue and 
pink and I have a Elf name snow-
flake and my mom and dad and 
Elf as say I have boee so good 
this yar so I really hopeim on the 
nice list! Here is my Christmas 
wish list.
•My life doll stuff from Wal-mart
•Bunny stuffed animal
•Barbie shopping store
•LoL’s
•German shepard stuffed ani-
mal
•Build a bear gift card
•Puppy decorations or disney 
for my room
•mermaid high dolls
Thank you for eading my letter 
tell Rudolf I Love him and he is 
my favorite.
Love, Harmony
Dear Santa,
I would like a Phone and Jewel-
ry and mag inkit and Dop it and 
Barbie’s and more and make-up 
and hair ties and a Ked BoarD 
and Clothes.
From Danica

DEAr SAnTA,
CAn i hAVE A ninETEnDo SWITCH 
PLEASE
FRom Colton

Dear santa for Christmas I wunt 
a par of roll r skaes and a new 
bick and new coloring books 
and new earing and bracelet 
and necklaces and new nel pol-
ish and a FroZen 2 bed SEt and 
a new computr and lot of Pop-
its and siplldiPlls and a git Pop-
its and a karokee moshen snow 
boos and gllo7s and hats and 
skofrs and boos and mackup and 
a par of Doge ovrolls for Sofe.
Love Krystyn.

Dear Santa,
All I want for Christmas is good 
health and happiness for my 
family. And what I want for 
Christmas is some barbies.
Love, Bella

Dear Santa Claus,
i now that i hav Ben BAD But 
it waS BeKuS mi Broters wer 
beene meen to me And i mow 
wut it is mABeY i eust treenck it 
is tat mi Broters wer from more 
then me  AnD em DOLney 7 
anB mi Bruters wer Bippr then 
me and i eettat But Do Love mi 
mOm and Dad.
Love, RonnY

Dear Sheridan Families,
On Dec. 16 there was a nationwide post being shared on the so-
cial media platform TikTok.
The post insinuated a threat to school safety on Friday, Dec. 17. It 
did not target a specific school district and there were no known 
threats to Sheridan School District.
Non-credible threats can cause stress for our students, families, 
and staff. Please use this as an opportunity to have a conversation 
with your student about the nature of viral posts on social media. 
Sharing these types of posts spreads unfounded rumors and in-
creases anxiety. It is also important to realize these false reports 
may be intended as a joke, but students should understand that 
they could be charged with a crime for posting or perpetuating 
threats or rumors of violence online.
It is never a joke to talk about committing a violent act at a school 
or encouraging others to do so. If you see or hear any threat to 
school safety we encourage students, parents, and our staff to re-
port the threat immediately. Reports may be relayed to the Yam-
hill County Sheriff’s office by calling their non-emergency line at 
503-434-6500. Additionally, reports may be called into the Safe 
Oregon Hotline at (844) 472-3367 (call or text) or by email at tip@
safeoregon.com. This hotline also has an online reporting form 
which may be found at https://app.safeoregon.com. School safety 
is our highest priority. It is unfortunate that these types of social 
media posts gain so much traction in so little time. We also be-
lieve this will not be the last and only post of this type. Our best 
defense is to work together, up the communication and be dili-
gent in factual reporting.
Thank you for trusting us with your child’s safety. It is not some-
thing we take for granted. As a learning organization, our highest 
priority is a safe and welcoming school! Please continue to part-
ner with us on this endeavor. In the midst of this incident, we wish 
you a safe and enjoyable time with family. Take the time to spread 
some joy with random acts of kindness and may there be peace 
on earth.
Nicole Mirabito, OSEA President
Tim Hart, STA President
Dorie Vickery, Superintendent

Weekly Meetings:
Noon • Wednesdays • Monroe Center

Sheridan Rotary Club
P.O. Box 322 • Sheridan

CURLS, CUTS and MORE
Call for an appointment

503-843-3737
Open Tuesday through Friday

Now offering manicures and pedicures
140 E. Main Street • Sheridan

Coyote Joe’s will be open
Christmas Eve until 2:30 p.m.

WE WILL BE CLOSED CHRISTMAS DAY
Regular hours will resume on Dec. 26



Hofenbredl Realty LLC
Barbara Hofenbredl Broker/Owner
322 Main Street, Willamina, OR 97396

Office: 503-876-9004; Fax:503-876-9115
Cell: 503-910-9261

 barbhofenbredl@yahoo.com

Charming 1930 4BR, 2 bath, living room open 
concept, dining room with gas fireplace, large 
windows to let in natural light, wood floors. 
Nice size kitchen w/ lots of cupboard space. Gas 
SS stove, dishwasher, large utility room, covered 
patio, and detached garage/shop, storage shed, 
green house. Just under 1 acre w/Yamhill river 
frontage w/sandy beach area great for swim-
ming. Lots of upgrades, plumbing, electrical, 
windows, roof, insulation and 3 RV hookup. 
Beautifully landscaped. $425,000. Sheridan.

Country setting 4 bed, 2 bath, 
large shop, fenced for animals, 
small barn, water rights, roof 
and gutters put on two years 
ago. Double vinyl windows 
throughout most of the house. 
Many great opportunities with 
location and road frontage 30 
minutes from Salem, the Or-
egon coast, and McMinnville. 
$495,000. Willamina. 

3 bedroom, 2 bath, 2 car garage, open concept home 
located in Willamina. Perfect for a first time home buyer 
or downsizing. Call listing agent for more details.

Single story home 2 bed and 
1bath. Established neighborhood 
blocks away from Historical down 
town Dallas. Updated bathroom, 
cute fenced backyard w/mature 
landscaping. Bring your own 
personal touches to this home 
to make it your own. Over sized 
garage w/cement floor and 110 
amp. Garden area and chicken 
coop. Two blocks from city park. 
Dallas $298,000.SALE PENDING

SALE PENDING
SOLD!

PRICE REDUCED

Advanced Recovery  Corporation Advanced Recovery  Corporation 
Ken Woody Farrell, RMI

Cell: 503.437.0394
Accepting Applications

CCB# 148355 WA# ADVAN RC 990MR

FIRE • WATER • MOLD • SEWAGE
Remediation Emergency ServicesDillon’s Bar4Grill

181 NE Main • Willamina • (503) 876-7845 
Mon-THur noon-Midnight • fri Noon-2am

Sat 9am-2am • Sun 9am-midnight

Serving a simple breakfast

3 FREE SPECIAL CARDS
with this coupon

FIRST & THIRD FRIDAYS

 Doors open 5:30pm; Bingo 6:30pm

AMERICAN LEGION
125 N. Bridge Street • Sheridan

BINGOBINGO

NEED DENTURES?

McMinnville Denture Center
Hours: Monday, Wednesday, Friday 10 a.m.-5 p.m.

Please call for an appointment
145 E. Third Street • McMinnville

Compare and Save
Standard Upper or Lower
Dentures........................$950 ea.
Partials.......................$1,050 ea.
Relines ........................ $250 ea. 
Jon Stout
Licensed Denturist
Serving Yamhill County for 33 Years

• Repairs
• Free Consultations
(503) 472-0990

Gifts from the heart are among 
the most coveted and appreci-
ated come the holiday season. 
Hobbyists from all walks of life 

or softened cream cheese and 
formed into balls. Insert a lol-
lipop stick and dip the balls 
into melted chocolate or candy 
melts. Sprinkles, nonpareils or 
luster dust can be used to en-
hance the covered pops.
Food gifts are perfect for the hol-
iday season. Handmade treats 
from the heart show loved ones 
how just much you care.

can turn their passions into 
handmade gifts, but few gifts 
may be as welcomed as those 
that can be eaten.
Cooking and baking ramps up 
during the holiday season. Peo-
ple can turn extra time in the 
kitchen into opportunities to 
create festive treats that are 
ideal for gifting. But which items 
are the best of the best? Even 
though tastes are singular, these 
items will appeal to most food-
ies and others on your gift list.
•Jams and preserves: Fruit jams 
and preserves are versatile 
foods. They are as at home on 
toast and biscuits as they are as 
fillings in cookies and tarts. Jams 
and preserves can be made with 
relatively few ingredients and 
work well with seasonal fruits.

•Cinnamon rolls: Warm, sticky 
and full of aromatic spice, cin-
namon rolls are the perfect 
comfort foods. These rolls do 
not typically have a long shelf 
life, so be sure to present them 
promptly before they get stale.
•Pancakes (or cookies) in a jar: If 
you have a fantastic recipe that 
you can't resist sharing, try turn-
ing it into a gift. Measure and 
package the ingredients into 
mason jars, tie with ribbons and 
include directions for prepara-
tion and cooking.
•Mini bundt cakes: Fruit cakes 
may be a holiday standard, but 
bundt cakes make for great and 
traditional offerings as well. 
Miniature bundts filled with 
chocolate chips, dried fruits or 
even those soaked in a favorite 
boozy-butter glaze can be moist 
and delicious.
•Chocolate barks or fudges: Sea-
sonal flavors can come to life in 
chocolate treats. White choco-
late filled with peppermint piec-
es or dark chocolate and cherry 
chunks are tasty pairings. Break 
apart portions of the bark or cut 
the fudge with cookie cutters 
and gift inside cello bags tied 
with ribbons or in cardboard 
candy boxes.
•Cocktail syrups: Create spicy 
or sweet syrups that are tai-
lor-made for enhancing cock-
tails. Anyone on your gift list can 
then become a master mixolo-
gist.
•Shortbread cookie ornaments: 
Circular shortbread cookies can 
be decorated with royal icing to 
look like Christmas ornaments. 
They can be eaten or even 
placed on trees to complete hol-
iday decor.
•Festive cookie pops: Cookie 
pops can be made by mixing 
homemade or prepurchased 
crumbled cake with frosting 

Tasty Handmade Treats are Perfect for Christmas Gift Giving

RV and Self-StorageRV and Self-Storage

Open 7 days a week
24-hour surveillance

1231 W. Main St., Sheridan
503-435-9322



Christmas Cards from Years Gone By

Hofenbredl Realty LLC



South Bridge Street
Sheridan, OR

www.phiitwerx.com
 info@226fit.comWe are looking forward to welcoming you to the phiitfam! 

NEW option for
those who want
GYM MEMBERSHIP
and CLASSES! 
By popular demand, a 24/7
gym membership with small
group training, included in
one low monthly rate!
For those of you who want
the structure and love a
sense of community.

Gift certificates available.
Email info@226fit.com
to purchase.

142 NW Yamhill Street | (503) 843-3420
Open Monday through Friday 10 a.m.-5 p.m.

Sheridan Public Library 

Join us December 20-22 & 27-29, 11am-4 pm
for crafts inside the library!  

December 23 & 30, 11am & 2 pm,
we will be playing children’s holiday movies.

  A Destination
for Book Lovers

Children’s Take It & Make It Craft Kits Available
Children’s Programming in back in the library!

Curbside Services
Available.

New Books Arriving
Weekly.

 We offer Wi-Fi,
Computers, Printer,

Photocopies and
Faxing.

Hot Spots Available.

Our ALL ACCESS PLUS
membership is for you.

$55/month now
through January 31.   

Click or visit phiitwerx.com

Firefighters and medics spread Christmas cheer throughout the 
town last Saturday with their special delivery of candy canes. In 
the top photo, Bryce Bagby, is joined by his son Sam (in the back 
seat) and  Brandon Stroud. In the lower photo, Chris Hoopingarner, 
Steven Brown and Steven Cooley join in on the holiday fun.

PHiiT WERx is now a

T-Mobile
Authorized Retailer!

Opening Dec. 22
We will have phones

and other devices
available for sale.

We can convert your
current service
to T-Mobile or

get you going with
new service, too. 

Come check us out!
245 S Bridge Street

Sheridan, OR


